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Open trenches and ditches can trap small mammals, amphibians and reptiles and can cause injury 
to large mammals.  Periods of highest activity for many of these species include nighttime, 
summer months and wet weather.  Implementing the following recommendations can minimize 
loss of wildlife. 
 
• Keep trenching and back-filling crews close together, to minimize the amount of open 

trenches at any given time. 
 
• Trench during the cooler months (October – March).  However, there may be 

exceptions (e.g., critical wintering areas) that need to be assessed on a site-specific basis. 
 
• Avoid leaving trenches open overnight.  Where trenches cannot be back-filled 

immediately, escape ramps should be constructed at least every 90 meters.   
Escape ramps can be short lateral trenches or wooden planks sloping to the surface.  The 
slope should be less than 45 degrees (1:1).  Trenches that have been left open overnight 
should be inspected and animals removed prior to backfilling, especially where 
endangered species occur. 

 
On a statewide basis there are numerous threatened, endangered or sensitive species potentially 
at risk by trenching operations.  Project initiators should seek county species list to evaluate 
potential impact of projects.  Risk to these species depends upon a wide variety of conditions at 
the trenching site, such as trench depth, side slope, soil characteristics, season, and precipitation 
events. 
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